3 October 2017

To Rob Kroeker

Vice President Corporate Security and Compliance

BCLC

RE: Letter of Resignation - Ross ALDERSON

Dear Rob.

This letter is to confirm my two weeks notice of resignation from my position of Director AML & Investigations at BCLC.

It is with a very heavy heart that I write this letter of resignation, however I feel with the recent media attention focussed on BCLC and the very public disclosure of documents in which I am involved in have made my position untenable.

My credibility and trust with stakeholders, Law Enforcement in particular, has been negatively impacted and my continued position here I feel will be detrimental to BCLC's ability to manage those key relationships.

I have tried my best to continue to build the AML Department and with your continued guidance it F 250.828.5631 will continue to be the best in the country. I am also extremely proud of all of the Investigative groups and what they have achieved and developed into over the last 12-18 months.

Unfortunately I have found the AML side of this role extremely challenging at times, including combatting the almost vindictive nature and political posturing of certain stakeholders. While sheltering my team from this I feel it has taken its toll on me personally and I have had a number F 604.225.6424 of recent health issues which are also considerations in my decision.

I will miss my BCLC colleagues but I feel this decision is the best for my family, and for the organization and I believe I leave with a very strong management team.

Lastly Rob I would like to thank you for your mentorship during your time with BCLC. It has meant a lot.

Regards

Ross Alderson

cc: Brad Desmarais cc: Katie Kolesar



74 West Seymour Street Kamloops, BC V2C 1E2

T 250.828.5500

2940 Virtual Way Vancouver, BC V5M 0A6

T 604.215.0649 bolc.com